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October 20 at 11:30pm · 
Update #5: No Trespassing Signs on Mt. Seymour

This will be the last post for today, but probably the most important. While there is no new information to share, please like and share this post if you are concerned about the future of these trails. When you share, make sure to comment and ask your friends to comment on this original post.

I wanted to respond to a question I've heard from many who have contacted me and said:

"Mathew, what can I do to help?"

CMHC's most recent statement makes it clear that access is prohibited for safety reasons. They also state they will be engaging with interested parties on options for future use and management.

Meetings are being scheduled next week with CMHC. I would like to build a very compelling set of information to make the case on your behalf, and on behalf of all users, that access to these trails should be permitted.

If you use these trails, why do you use them and what does that mean for your life?

If you are part of a group, club or organization that uses these trails, what group are you from and how many members do you have?

If you are a business that relies on these trails, how many people do you employ, how much economic activity do you generate and how will this prohibition affect your business?

If you want to help and you feel comfortable sharing this information publicly, leave your comments below. If not, send me a message and I will treat it with absolute privacy, confidentiality and anonymity, removing any personal information and adding it only to an aggregate of comments.

If you want to help and you want to protect access to these trails, let your elected officials know how and why these trails are so important to you. Contact your MLA and MP. I have myself and will continue to do so.

And again, this is the most important post to like, share, comment on and tag your friends. Let's get the word out how important these trails are to everyone!
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Write a comment...








James Wilson These trails are a very important part of my life and are infact why I live here ( it's certainly not because of the weather ). I own a home and again would not if it were not for the trails we have access to.
As an aging athlete I can no longer run or hike for fitness and instead choose to ride . 
My family of 4 is here for the same reasons and we all ride bikes on trails . And my mother and father in law who we share our home with also use these trails for recreation.
My wife Amber and many of her friends ride and run on these trails .
As the owner of dogs we also utilize the forest to exercise our dogs.
I run a bicycle business and more than half of it serves the mountain bike community. I will PM you about our businesses economic contributions and ask other business leaders in the outdoor community to do the same. 
So business leaders are you ready to stand up for that which keeps us fed ? Nows your time to speak up ! 

Arc'teryx MEC @differentbikes @johnhenrybikes Steed Cycles @covebikes @bicyclesportspacific @ontopbikeshop @northshorebikeshop @lynnvalleybikes 
@sportchek @canadiantire @atmospheres @giantcanada @rockymountainbikes @endlessbiking @escapeadventures
Like · Reply · 57 · Yesterday at 9:43am




Mathew Bond Thanks for your advocacy on behalf of the business community James.
Unlike · Reply · 5 · Yesterday at 10:17am


View more replies



Jonathan Wong Thanks for the efforts, Mathew! I've sent you a PM with comments concerning your questions.
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 3:27pm




Mathew Bond Thanks Jonathan, I received it.
Like · Reply · 1 · Yesterday at 4:17pm




Martin Newman I first visited Mt Seymour from the UK with 12 friends. We booked a mountain bike tour with a North Vancouver company as we wanted to ride the world famous trails on the North Shore. We spent more time in North Vancouver (Mt Seymour) than anywhere else, spending lots of time and money in local shops and restaurants, as well as the tour company themselves. My friends repeated this holiday several times, each time bringing a large group of riders.

A year after my first visit, I moved from the UK to live at the foot of Mt Seymour to be close to some of the best riding on earth. That was ten years ago. I went back to school for a couple years, and have been working full time ever since. Though I tried living in Vancouver and Burnaby briefly, I moved back to North Vancouver when I purchased a home 7 years ago. I couldn’t have imagined leaving North Vancouver until CMHC put those signs up last week.

I spend (spent) countless hours riding and hiking on CMHC land on Mt Seymour, sometimes daily. I’ve also been proud to help maintain the trails on a volunteer basis, and have met hundreds if not thousands of like minded people enjoying the CMHC forest with and without bikes. I’m a member of the North Shore Mountain Bike Association, and North Shore Riding Society (300 members). The CMHC lands are the heart of the trail network on Mt Seymour, and without it, we’re left with very few options. Without this trail system, I doubt I can continue justify living on the Shore, and will be looking at moving elsewhere.
Like · Reply · 17 · Yesterday at 10:05am




Glade Runner Thanks Matt. I have lived in the area for 17years and been a home owner for 15 of those. My wife and I moved to North Vancouver for the trails, we selected our house because of the trail access and we continue to make many life decisions for our family based on access to these trails. I am not exaggerating by saying that these trails have significantly influenced my families life choices and will continue to do so. I really can not express in words how important access to these trails are to me and my family.
Like · Reply · 10 · Yesterday at 9:21am




John Kearns My wife and I relocated here from the Montreal area in 1989 to build a future with for our young family. I had grown up in suburbia, but we bordered fields and forests. After seeing those same fields and forests paved over to make way for ever-expanding suburbs meant my children would never know the freedom to wander and explore that I did. I felt North Vancouver provided the environment with the specific desire for access to green space, for my kids to grow and thrive.

These local trails are where they first experienced nature; carried at first, then first steps and onwards. Heading out for a walk was usually the first step in solving any problem or issue. As life went on and focus changed from raising kids to my own health, The forest and trails were there. It is the very heart of my world. It is a kind of non-denominational church, drug-free therapy, gym, and base for social contact between people from a variety of backgrounds, regardless of age or gender. A place where I have received support in my life, and have offered the same to others.

It provided me a way to give back too; volunteering for trail maintenance and with organizations that promote local use, as well as host & attract visitors from around the world. I’ve donated my time, money, and expertise in order to reinvest in our community. I do it happily. As do so many others.

Seeing new ‘no trespassing’ signs from CMHC placed without any public announcement, discourse or plan seems an aggressive act. I am not questioning ownership of this land. And it does not represent ‘all’ land used for trail access, but it has become an integral piece. I would like to see some sincere interest in dialogue with the residents and user groups about how the land could best serve to build our community. Surely that is part of CMHC’s mandate, at least at some level.
Like · Reply · 8 · Yesterday at 11:27am




Megan Hoodspith I grew up in the Seymour area and my first experience mountain biking in North Vancouver was in 1988 as a student at Windsor Secoundary School. As part of a leadership program, one of my classmates led us on a mountain bike ride on the lower Seymour trails. I was hooked and have since been president of NSRide, a non-profit social mountain bike club with approximately 300 members, raced locally and abroad, bought a house in the area, become a teacher in North Vancouver and have used the trails daily for trail running, dog walking and biking. It is a large part of why I live and work in North Vancouver. It would negatively impact my quality of life in North Vancouver if we lost access to these trails.
Like · Reply · 6 · Yesterday at 12:51pm




Alan Bardsley With no ACL in either knee, my orthopaedic surgeon told me to keep the leg muscles strong because that's all that's holding my knee together. Even walking on uneven ground is hard on my knee.

The only reason I haven't required knee replacement surgery is the exercise I get riding my bike through the North Shore woods. It keeps my legs strong and lifts my spirits. No matter how difficult my work day has been, riding in the woods makes all my problems fade away.
Like · Reply · 5 · 23 hrs




Andrew Charles Eunson My first real off road ride was up the Old Buck and down Severed. That was 1987. Since then I've ridden those Mount Seymour trails thousands of times. Since that time I have the number of riders increase as well. The maintenance of those trails has also dramatically improved and I would hate to see a valuable recreational resource disappear.
Like · Reply · 4 · Yesterday at 8:14am




Ryan Walters Long story short, I moved here from Ontario many years ago, and the main reason was for the mountain biking. Seymour is arguably my favourite riding area on the North Shore. Some of these trails are decades old, and have quite the history. While it may be hard to understand from an outsider's perspective, closing these trails should be considered on the same level as tearing down any other historical monument. It's also no secret that North Vancouver businesses benefit greatly from the thousands of riders (locals, and from around the world) who spend money in the area. (This post written as I finished a post-ride lunch at a cafe at the base of Seymour).
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 2:40pm




Eric Brown Matt, I'm from the States and have ridden the Shore (including the CMHC property) a LOT since the late 90's - often times with large groups of riding buddies. 

Additionally, our riding crew has often used birthdays or stag parties as an excuse to spe...See More
Like · Reply · 4 · Yesterday at 2:13pm




Amy McDermid Hi Matthew, I appreciate your advocacy on this issue. My husband and I recently bought a home in the area and proximity to Seymour's hike/bike trails was the primary reason for choosing Deep Cove. As an elementary teacher in the neighbourhood, I work to foster in my students a love for the outdoors and I hope that these trails will continue to be available for them to hike and bike on as they grow up. As a mountain bike instructor for Endless Biking, this decision affects me, my employers, my coworkers who use the trails to make a living, and my clients who visit the North Shore because of its reputation as a world-class mountain biking destination. One of the most impressive things about these trails is how well they are cared for. I rarely find litter when I ride, and the nsmba does an excellent job of keeping the trails in great shape, which keeps the trails safe.
Like · Reply · 1 · 10 hrs




Sharon Bader My first ride on Mt. Seymour was in 1991 on Severed Dick. A trail in CMHC. In 1995 I participated in the GUARD meetings and am probably one of the 10,000 signatures that resulted in the zoning of this area being changed from Urban to Recreational, Parks and Open Spaces. In 2002 my husband and I moved to North Vancouver in Lynnmour to be close to both Mt. Seymour and Mt. Fromme riding areas. From 2001 to 2006 I was the President of the North Shore Mountain Bike Association. During this time we held trail days on Fromme and Seymour. Severed and Pangor were two trails in CMHC that benefited from those early trail days. Since 2006 we held events on Mt Seymour and Mt. Fromme on trails that were on CMHC lands. I made attempts to contact a representative of CMHC to get permission, as I did with Metro Van, City of North Vancouver and District of North Vancouver, for these events but my calls were not returned. Metro Van and the DNV allowed our events to occur since they too were unable to contact anyone at CMHC to discuss events using trails within their boundaries. 

Mt Seymour is by far the area I ride the most. Its an easy ride from my house, the trails are great for fitness, fun and relaxation. Just today during our ride I had to stop to breath in the beauty of the forest. My husband and I continue to do maintenance on trails in CMHC during the rainy winter months. We see this as giving back to the trails we love to ride. Our maintenance includes drainage, repairing erosion and keeping the trails in good condition. 

While we were aware that CMHC does not support recreation on their lands, the posting of the signs indicates that 
1. They are going to become more active which is hopefully a good thing
2. They hope the signs will deter peoples use
3. They intend to actively prevent people from using the area based on the strong wording of the sign. 

The signs will not deter peoples use. It will only deter organized events and trail maintenance if the groups previously using the area can no longer get insurance. It will force recreation and maintenance back underground and reverse all the good work Metro Van and the DNV have done to create relationships with the user groups. 

By not enforcing the signs, it will dull users respect for signage and the Land Managers. 

Lets hope this opens a door to new and beneficial communication.
Like · Reply · 6 mins




Andrew Hewitson My first experience with the North Shore (which eventually became my deciding factor in living here) came with riding bikes on Mount Seymour on the trails on CMHC land. Riding these trails eventually led me to become involved with the NSMBA and spend hundreds of hours volunteering within the community. Today I still live near the base of Seymour. A choice I made because of these trails. I buy groceries at the local grocery store and I buy gas from the local gas station etc.. I know that in my building alone there are at least 5 other units that are owned by people who live there also because of the mountain biking on Seymour. I think that if you went door to door from Lynn Creek to Deep Cove you would find that most of the young families that are buying into that market all mountain bike. When people talk about revenue from mountain biking on the North Shore they always discuss things like gas and food mountain bikers buy while visiting the Shore (a trivial amount of money) What never gets mentioned are things like companies like Giant Bikes which located themselves where they are because they want a North Vancouver address on their business card or people that buy houses in North Vancouver because they want to live near where they like to bike. There are dozens of companies in this town that are here because of mountain biking. They employee hundreds of people. Many of them at good paying jobs that allow employees to buy into the local North Van real estate market. These companies and mountain bikers that in live in North Vancouver generate millions of dollars in tax revenue. Something that I am sure that the people at the DNV are very aware of when they make decisions to support the industry. Something though that I think people like Monica Craver and the CMHC conveniently forget. We are losing a great chunk of trails on Cypress and if we lose Seymour as well than North Vancouver's ability to attract more companies in the future like Giant will be severely limited. The long term detriment to the local economy will be terrible. The single biggest thing that North Vancouver can do to improve it's future is to continue trying to attract outdoor and adventure sport companies. It's low lying fruit that many other cities are jealous of North Vancouver for but we risk losing that edge with the selfish behaviour of only a few citizens who don't represent the masses.
Like · Reply · 6 · Yesterday at 12:39pm · Edited




Gavin Kennedy Matt thanks for your hard work on this - you once served me bacon while campaigning for Councillor on Fromme. 

I started mountain biking on the North Shore when I was 14. Too young to drive, my friends and I would nag our moms to shuttle us to Seymour...See More
Like · Reply · 20 · Yesterday at 8:27am




Mathew Bond Thanks Gavin!
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 9:40am




Mike Tunnah Thanks for advocating Mathew Bond. It seems that every time access to recreational areas arise the first reaction is always that we must quantify and justify access. It's as if we need to grovel and beg and post cost-benefit scenarios to win our argument that access is important. 

I don't think this is helpful nor appropriate in this particular scenario. The trails are more than just dollars and economic impact and this particular issue is about liability. So my question is, why can't the conversation be solely about liability. Why is it suggested that we must justify our need for access through economic indicators?
Like · Reply · 14 · Yesterday at 8:45am


View 1 more reply



Mathew Bond Excellent point Mike. CMHC has publicly stated safety, not liability as their concern and the reason for posting the signs. People can read through the lines on that satement how they wish, but until we get something clear from CMHC, I'm not going to speculate.

If their concern is liability, I think we are well positioned to have a productive conversation about access and risk management.
Like · Reply · 8 · Yesterday at 9:38am




Ian Hougardy As a resident near these trails. I have heart disease and depression and use the trails in this area as a type of therapy.
I walk my dog on these trails regularly, to help with my issues.
I also take my daughter out onto the trails to encourage her to take up and expose her to all the outdoor pursuits available to us in what is one of the most beautiful area in the world.
Many thanks
Like · Reply · 7 · Yesterday at 6:20pm · Edited




Mathew Bond Ian, the importance of these trails to the mental health of our community is not often mentioned. Thank you so much for having the courage to share.
Like · Reply · 4 · 9 hrs




Andrew Graham Fwiw I can't help but think the liability concern is the main stumbling block with access for many parcels of land with many owners throughout BC . The simple fact a user has the opportunity to sue a land owner if they are hurt while on someone else's property is ludicrous . The government needs to legislate laws to protect land owners from being sued if we ever want to start using the huge lands available in BC for recreation activities
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 6:09pm




Mathew Bond Andrew, there is legislation in BC called the Occupiers Liability Act. Others have commented on it.
Like · Reply · 9 hrs




Scott Lescak Mathew I moved to BC from Ontario in 1999 and one of the reasons was the mountains. I was 25 yrs old and maxed my Visa buying a Rocky Mountain Stratos to ride the famed North Shore mountain bike trails. 

I lived in Burnaby and rode the trails every weekend coming in on Mondays in shorts because I was still bleeding from the mountain kicking my ass on 2 inches of travel and I would have bled through pants.

I moved to Scotland a few years later and watched as Scotland emulated some of North Vancouver's mountain bike trail style. 

Not just Scotland, but Europe started building trails in the image of the North Shore which had so heavily influenced the sport/lifestyle. My Scottish friends booked flights to come out here (I can poll how many if needed) for the North Shore experience, and I eventually moved back to the mountains which held my blood sweat and tears.

I bought two new bikes, with much more travel, and resumed the ritual sacrifice of offering my blood to the mountain. 

I now have 3 children, and the concept of not being able to share my love of the mountain trails with my kids is so disappointing it is beyond belief. 

The high cost of living in Vancouver is made bearable by the open, and free access to the mountains, forests, and ocean. Take those away from people, families, and we have a lot less reason to move here, or stay.

Let me know what I can do to help, support, communicate, or prove the value of the mountain, it's trails, history, and reputation.

Scott Lescak
Like · Reply · 7 · Yesterday at 4:08pm · Edited




Mathew Bond Thanks for sharing Scott.
Like · Reply · Yesterday at 4:14pm


View more replies



Scott Galen Barkemeyer Councillor Bond,

First of all, thank you for your work on this issue. 

I relocated to North Vancouver, specifically Blueridge 4 years ago to continue my education. The riding on Mount Seymour was part of the reason for the location. Riding and being in the forest is a method for me to combat my depression. Cycling has given a central foundation in my life and longterm career. The group that I belong to is the NSMBA.

In the realm of economics and numbers, in 2006 the Western Mountain Bike Tourism Association (MTBA) published research entitled "Sea to Sky Mountain Biking Economic Impact." Although this information is a decade old and does not focus on the North Shore trails it does highlight some information. This information coupled with market growth as well as information on events that cannot take place. NSMBA events, trail runs, the knee knackers all use this trail system to put on community events.
Like · Reply · 10 · Yesterday at 9:33am




Mathew Bond Scott, an update of that 2006 Economic Study is in the works. Thanks for your comments.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 10:16am




Mike Tunnah Hi Mathew, in your capacity as unofficial/official leader of this movement would it be helpful to start an online petition? Would it also be helpful to suggest folks reach out to CMHC, District, Metro, MP, MLA, through social media? I'd suggest this has to be kept public and not just limited to boardroom meetings and like minded folks sharing concerns on FB.
Like · Reply · 1 · Yesterday at 2:11pm




Mathew Bond Mike, let me think about the petition. I'm still not clear on CMHC's intent and don't want to speculate on what the outcomes of the meetings next week might be.

As an elected official myself, petitions don't necessarily carry a lot of weight. Anyone c...See More
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 4:27pm · Edited




Steve Jones Thanks Mathew Bond! Please do ask for more information about the safety concerns. There is a risk of government agencies saying "safety" as an easy way to justify a closure. If there is a new safety concern, it is important that everyone knows what it is. I am sure that is information that first responders will want to know for example. Is this section of forest any more dangerous than the neighbouring sections that are managed by DNV or BC Parks? If there is no safety concern, it should not have been provided as the reason because it may lead to the public not taking legitimate safety closures seriously.
Like · Reply · 19 · October 20 at 11:48pm




Mathew Bond Good comment Steve, I'll make sure to ask that.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 12:03am


View more replies



Tannis Leah Giesinger Signs come first, then property survey stakes, then they sell to many developers then they cut the forest down. That is what this is about. And the Provincial Government will let it happen because I bet the CMHC has heavily contributed to their next election bid. Remember Christy Clark took realtors to her China trip? #ForeignOwnership.#GreenCorridorFailure
Like · Reply · 1 · Yesterday at 3:43pm · Edited




Mathew Bond I'm not interested in collecting political statements or promoting speculation on this FaceBook page.Please share a personal story on why these trails are important to you if you feel comfortable with that. Thanks.
Like · Reply · Yesterday at 4:17pm


View more replies



Henry Wang I live in Lynn Valley and first hiked the BP in its entirety with the Boy Scouts 38 years ago. The BP is an iconic trail, home to the toughest trail run on the planet, The Knee Knacker and the lesser known, Vancouver 100. To lose a section of this trail would be absolutely horrifying. It is arguably the crown jewel of all of the North Shore trails due to all of the length and the accessibility. 

The constant erosion of North Shore is a dangerous thing. Hikers, runners, bikers, and dog walkers alike, all share these trails. Once we lose this, we will never get it back and it will likely be a slippery slope toward the next trail closure and loss. 

As a trail runner and hiker, I think that the BP trail should receive some kind of protective status, therefore protecting it and the trails around it.
Like · Reply · 22 · Yesterday at 8:50am


1 Reply





Linda Barton-Robbins My family lives in North Vancouver and we use the trails on Mt Seymour all the time for hiking and running. My 14 month old son has spent much of his young life in a backpack while we explore the area and he loves seeing the trees and streams. It's where he is growing up and learning his appreciation for nature and the outdoors.
Additionally, my husband is a race director for Coast Mountain Trail Series and one of his races, Buckin Hell utilizes some the trails within this area. Each summer for the past few years, hundreds of runners have enjoyed running the route through Seymour. And that's not the only race in the area people enjoy. 
These trails enrich people's lives whether they hike, run, stroll, or mountain bike. It's our easy access way to escape the city. It's our way to get into the woods and breathe fresh air and find peace.
Like · Reply · 14 · Yesterday at 10:21am




Barb Wilkins We live in Metro Vancouver because of our backyard. I spend countless hours running the North Shore trails every weekend year-round. The trail running community is like family. But it's not just trail runners or mountain bikers or dog walkers or hikers. There's a camaraderie between everyone I come across. We all smile and laugh and chat when we come across each other, whether friends or strangers. Taking away such a large chunk of the trail system has such a massive impact. People come from all over to train here because we have access year-round. The Baden Powell trail has been around as long as I've been alive. This closure will affect multiple races and events that have been a part of our community for years. Knee Knacker & Buckin' Hell ultras, the BC Bike Race and Dirty Duo are just some of them. These closures have made it virtually impossible to cross the mountains, meaning long training runs of over 3 hours (a regular occurrence in a trail runner's schedule) now mean we have to keep to Fromme as there's no way to get east of Hyannis and Cypress is covered in snow throughout the winter. I see this as creating safety issues not protecting us from safety issues. Trails will no longer be maintained. All users that used to be able to spread out between the mountains will now be restricted to Fromme. More traffic means more potential for accidents. 
Thank you for all your hard work on this issue.
Like · Reply · 10 · Yesterday at 10:36am




Sarah McNeil I'm a fairly new trail runner, and one of the things that makes the sport so accessible and enticing for new converts like me is access to trails like these ones. These trail systems are safe, well-marked, and well-used, which means I don't have to worry about getting lost or being stuck in the woods alone. I've run these routes with friends from Ladies of the Trails(1600+ members), VanRun (500+ members) and lots of others. 

Trail running is a fast-growing sport. Off the top of my head I can think of at least four local trail running races series, and they rely on these trails for participants to train, to hold training runs, and to hold their events. A handful of local running shops specialize in trail running, and you can frequently find groups of runners enjoying post-run coffee, beer or food in pubs and cafes across North Vancouver.

And equally important: access to world-class recreation is what makes the Vancouver area such a wonderful place to live. This city is defined by the ocean and the mountains. It's not a cheap place to live, but many of us happily make the sacrifice to stay here so that we can feed our souls with a trip to the mountains.
Like · Reply · 10 · Yesterday at 8:53am




Shannon Banal Sarah McNeil wrote what I'd want to say more eloquently than I could, so +1 for her response. The West Van Run Crew also runs these trails, especially in the winter when many other trails are too snowy or icy. The elevation and the amazing maintenance by the NSMBA has made these fabulous training trails for runners. Sarah's last paragraph really hits home. For our family, being in such proximity to trails was the big lure for living on the North Shore, when even my 3-year-old can enjoy hiking trips through the woods from our own front door.
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 12:38pm


View more replies



Paul Baker I live at Raven Woods, and through this summer, I regularly (2-3 times per week) went for a 1-1.5 hour lunch time, or late afternoon, ride on the trails which have been affected by the posting of these signs. Every day, in that small time frame, I typically meet a handful of other people (bikers, runners, dog walkers) using the various trails.

Having convenient access to such a great recreation area makes the Seymour / Deep Cove area an amazing place to live. It will be a huge loss for so many people if access to the area in question is restricted.
Like · Reply · 10 · Yesterday at 12:15am · Edited




Paul Austin Matt, I'm a member of the NSMBA and primarily use those trails for mountain biking. I've been riding those trails since I started mountain biking in 2004. In the last 2 years I've probably ridden there 50+ times. Access to mountain bike trails is the #1 reason that I moved to North Vancouver. Access to outdoor recreation is the #1 reason I moved to Canada. During that time I've spent at least $15,000 in local bike shops and associated businesses on MTB purchases. I'd like to see this land that is currently owned by the Government of Canada handed back to the DNV either as a long term lease or as a full transfer. The land should be protected from real estate development and made available to all types of non-motorised recreation; hiking, dog walking, trail running and mountain biking.
Like · Reply · 9 · Yesterday at 9:26am




Sharon Lapwood I moved from New Zealand to experience biking on the famous North Shore. Since moving I've gone from casually enjoying a ride now and then to really loving it and identifying it as a passion over a sport. Because of biking I am healthier than I've ever been. Because of biking I spend money at local bike shops and other businesses in the areas close to fromme and Seymour. Because of biking I am passionate about protecting the wild and semi wild environments we are so lucky to have on our doorsteps. I joined mudbunnies, a women's biking group with several hundred members to meet people and get to know the trails and have met a wonderful group of friends through that. The mountain bikers I have meet are fantastic people, who love the great outdoors and all those who similar what to get outside. The nsmba have worked incredibly hard to make trails accessible and safe, to build sustainable trails with minimal impact on the surrounding land and to work with landowners. It is a slap in the face to be so uncommunicative. The style of this action after so many years of passivity has been just outrageous.
Like · Reply · 8 · Yesterday at 8:03am


1 Reply





Scott Munro Like earlier poster Steve, I too want CMHC to clarify what new and apparent safety issue was identified in their recent visit that was previously unknown. I am very sceptical and believe that this is code for 'we aren't interested in managing risk, but rather eliminating it'. The only risk to CMHC and their insurer is someone suing the landowner after injuring themselves whilst using the property. I may be naive but I do not believe that is the culture here in Vancouver or amongst North Shore trail users. I think everyone would be fine with signage that simply disclaims liability rather than banning all users.
Like · Reply · 8 · Yesterday at 7:53am




Michelle Lachmann We moved into the Seymour area 12 years ago so that we could live close to the trails. I access these trails almost daily for hiking, trail running, dog walking, and mountain biking. Our whole family uses these trails, and both my 7 and 10 year old kids love to hike and ride on the Seymour trails. I also volunteer with our local elementary school to help run their mtn bike club (grades 4 - 7) . Although I have seen increased trail use over the years, I have only had positive encounters on the trails with the different trail users. We often exchange greetings about how great it is to be in the forest.
Like · Reply · 7 · Yesterday at 8:47am


1 Reply





Katie Wilson Ortiz Hello. Thanks for taking up this cause. My family (we have three girls) bought a home in Blueridge last year in large part because of the convenient access to the amazing trail network. As mountain bikers, hikers, and trail runners, we have already spent countless hours with our kids and on our own, exploring and enjoying the trails. The beauty of these spaces in the trees is not lost on small children - they squat down to watch a slug make its way, are dazzled by the sun shining through the fog-laden tree branches, ask questions about why certain trees are different colours, collect fallen leaves. Growing up to love and care about natural spaces is a key value we want to nurture in our kids and this is in large part enabled by our access to the trails. 

In addition, these Seymour trails in particular have really expanded the mountain biking accessibility on the North Shore. The climbing trails and more moderate downhills have provided terrain so that x-country enthusiasts and new riders can enjoy what the Shore has to offer without scaring themselves pantless on Fromme’s trails. Downhillers also find diverse challenges. These trails have no doubt relieved some of the high traffic strain that Fromme (for mountain biking) and Lynn Valley (for hiking, running) have been seeing in recent years. 

It would be devastating to lose these wonderful trails and I hope we can get to the bottom of what the real issue is and regain the access we all crave.
Like · Reply · 7 · Yesterday at 11:51am




Shawn Leclair I spent 31 years in the tri-cities area before making the decision to buy closer to the infamous mtn bike trails of North Vancouver. It was the accesible outdoor lifestyle that impacted my decision to invest in a new community. Please count on my support to let CHMC know that access for outdoor enthusiasts of all ages - dog walkers, trail runners, hikers and mtn bikers - is critical to the livelihood of North Vancouver!
Like · Reply · 6 · Yesterday at 1:28pm




Joshua Peters Thank you Councillor Mathew Bond for your invite for feedback and for listening to you constituents. I appreciate it. 

For me, Mt. Seymour trail system was one of the main reasons I moved back home from a decade working for elected public office holders in Ottawa as a political staff. As an avid mountain biker, even before I moved to Ottawa, I care deeply about this sport which brings me great joy, health and peace. During my time in Ottawa, a key public policy theme I assisted on was obtaining Government of Canada funding leveraged through Province of BC and municipal partners who came to the table. We were very successful in our advocacy which resulted in the local members of parliament delivering hundreds of thousands of dollars in funding for biking trail upgrades in the Sea to Sky and North Shore corridor (for the North Shore trail system (with NSMB), Spirit Trail upgrades, and Squamish trails (with SORCA).

I use the trails with my friends on a weekly and sometimes daily basis. I have spent significant dollars on downhill/cross country bikes over the years to enjoy this recreational activity. To repeat, I am an avid mountain biker! This is a key reason of what makes living on the North Shore so desirable for so many people. The trails, and it should be noted, the home and birthplace of downhill mountain biking invented here in the 1980s, provide a significant recreational activity for the residents of British Columbia, not to mention the thousands and thousands of 'bike tourists' who travel from around the world to ride on these epic trails. Briefly, allow me to share two stories. My sister, who is a downhill mountain biking instructor at Whistler Blackcomb, travelled to New Zealand to ride their trail system last year. On top of one of the main biking mountains, were a number of sign posts noting direction and distance to various cities like New York, Paris, London etc. BC's North Shore was one of the signs (it's that famous!). Secondly, I recently hosted a friend who travelled all the way from England just to have his first ride on the legendary Mt. Seymour trail system (by the way, he'll be travelling back and bringing all his friends). Re economic benefits, countless bike shops like Cover Bike Shop and businesses have thrived on the North Shore from the huge volume of riders that pass through the mountain trails each day (a single mountain biker spends an average of $100 per day between gas and food so the economic impact is significant -- source pinkbike.com / BC Parks / Parks Canada studies (http://www.pinkbike.com/.../economic-impacts-of-mountain...). 

Government is supposed to be consultative and transparent (at least the current federal government has made this promise) so where's the consultation here? None is evident to date from CMHC. And in one of the greenest minded cities and provinces in the world, as a biker, how can I not feel like this outdoor activity enjoyed by so many, is not being supported? Am I entitled? No more than anyone else who's advocated for bike lanes built elsewhere. 

And why was nothing said over the past 30 years that CMHC was the landholder? Why now? With all the trail construction and activity that's occurred over the decades, couldn't something have been said then especially since 'liability' is now cited as the reason for closing the trails. Seems like there was implied consent, especially when repeated efforts over the years to work with CMHC and communicate with them were re-buffed. Private property, fine. Within their rights. Absolutely. But communication with neighbours, stakeholders and affected communities is absolutely essential in our 21st century progressive and modern society.

Thank you for listening Mathew Bond and carrying forward our communities' serious concerns with this recent very disappointing event. Friends, please share your concerns and provide your feedback. This is a great opportunity to share your story and have a voice ( Karli Gresley-Jones Elyse Rose Jesse Brightman Jo Peters Jeremy Schaab)
Mountain bike news, photos, videos and events - Pinkbike
Check out PinkBike.com for the latest in cycling and mountain biking news, freeride videos, photos, events and more. Submit your own biking pictures and videos online. But the latest biking DVDs and videos. Check race results.

PINKBIKE.COM


Like · Reply · 6 · 19 hrs · Edited




Will Waters Despite being a mountain biker at heart, I mainly use these trails when hiking / walking the dog. When I'm not around, my wife does the same. This isn't a 'one use' issue, it effects anyone who likes the outdoors (I tend to ride on Fromme way more than Seymour)
Like · Reply · 6 · Yesterday at 8:21am




Kyle Boivin I live pretty far away in terrace bc and I've drove down and brought my bike just so I could ride these trails. The trails are awsome iconic north shore trails , it would be a shame to lose them.
Like · Reply · 6 · Yesterday at 8:09am · Edited




Emi Cronin It's important that these trails be seen not only in the context of their local community, but in terms of their significance on a much larger scale. This network of trails is a linchpin in the world-famous North Shore mountain biking scene. I have brought visitors here from many countries, and I'm sure many more venture here than we are even aware of. I wonder at the significant contributions to the local economy from all of this tourism.
On a personal level, mountain biking is sanity for me, and an amazing way to get into the forest. The forest around Mt Seymour is one of the most beautiful places I get to bike, and my favourite for that reason. The trails themselves are unique and unlike the other riding areas - they have their own character. 
I know these trails mean a lot to many people, and I for one am absolutely crushed to be forced out of this amazing area.
Like · Reply · 4 · Yesterday at 11:53am




Kristine Chew I am a trail runner and my partner is a mountain biker. These trails are our playground and our sanctuary. I am also part of a running club called Pacific Road Runners and almost every weekend you can find a number of us on these trails. We have spent hours on these trails, and where I became part of the trail running community. Losing access to these trails would be a deep loss. These trails are a huge part of what makes Vancouver home.
Like · Reply · 4 · Yesterday at 12:36pm · Edited




Tracy Page As you wrote Matt, these trails are an important part of the entire North Shore Community and identity. I am a trail runner and hiker and share these trails with other runners, riders, walkers, strollers, and dogs. As a community I think we have done a...See More
Like · Reply · 4 · Yesterday at 4:01pm




Claire Hochfeld Matthew thank you for working on this. I use those specific trails many times a week. One of the top things I love about living where I do is that it is just 5 minutes to the Old Buck trail head and then into the trail. I am divested about these No Tresspassing signs!
Like · Reply · 4 · Yesterday at 2:29pm




Nic Sun I use the trails because they are awesome. This is where mountain biking began and sprung from. To deny access is to deny the fact that this is a historic site and it should be protected as such. It is the very heart and soul of the community and has done nothing but positive things for the people that live here. Mountain biking started as an outsider sport by those who rejected the status quo and what society considers normal. Even now when it is more mainstream, people who don't participate cannot begin to comprehend the existential significance that mountain biking has for people like us. It's what I live and work for. My purpose in life is to SHRED and I will never forfeit my right to do so in this holy land of BC regardless of who stands in my way.
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 1:13pm




Caroline Reilly This particular section of trail is very sentimental for me. My husband and I are avid trail runners. For years- From the early days of our relationship well into marriage and a child - we ran a loop along this section of the BP and bridal path each Thursday after work (in rain, snow, dark and sunshine). Since we now have two young children these Thursday evening jaunts in the forest together have been put on pause. I was looking forward to rekindling this tradition with our children. The thought that this section of trails might not be open to them really saddens me. Thank you for all your hard work in this.
Like · Reply · 3 · 23 hrs




Myriam Beauge Hi Matt,

Thank you for your advocacy and willingness to gather the community on this....See More
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 11:54am




Brad Hill Thanks for all your work Matt. I moved to North Vancouver a bit over 2 years ago from Australia and a big reason for the move was to be close to the mountains and world class trails. I have established a small business here that contributes to the local economy and employs locals. We're active in the local community and invested in it financially. Also, both my wife and I bring our tertiary education to Canada that Australia helped pay for! Mountain biking and the mountain biking community has helped us to settle into our new home. At 40yo I am now fitter and healthier than ever and this is because of the access we have to world class trails. Thanks again for your representation and hard work. I will be actively supporting you on this issue, but let's hope CMHC see reason quickly.
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 10:54am


1 Reply





Sarah Bailey Thanks, Matt, for speaking for our community. 

I started mountain biking as an adult and it quickly became a passion. It's access to the natural amenities surrounding our city that makes this the best place in the world to live. Denying access to users is a strike against quality of life for those of us who get outside. I want more people to come out and enjoy the mountains, not fewer. Cutting into the stock of trails is a step in the wrong direction.

Biking is a key contributer to my fitness and overall health and is a big part of my social life. If the heath and safety of locals is a priority for the CMHC I hope they will consider the overall health benefit to the public in maintaining access to this area. I'm a regular user and and I'm wracking my mind to think of what safety concern would justify closure. I'm sure that whatever it is there's a sensible way to mitigate any concerns while allowing us to keep using these trails. We're a cooperative bunch!
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 4:16pm · Edited




John Delosada These trails that course through the mountains are the soul of the North Shore. Seymour Mountain constitutes almost half of trails the Shore has to offer. The trails are well built and are an integral part of the world renowned North Shore Experience. When you think of the Hawaiian North Shore you automatically know it's world class surfing. It's the same with the North Shore trails they are world class and put not just the North Shore on the map but British Columbia and Canada. It's no secret that world wide these trails are held in the highest regard. During my time in the local mountains I have met many foreign travelers who have come for the North Shore Experience. These travellers come from so many different countries. I have carried on friendships with many of them. Without exception they all revel about their time here not to mention their support of the local economy during their stay. I grew up on the Shore but for the last 20 years have lived elsewhere in the lower mainland but that doesn't stop me from revisiting on average once a week I'm sorry to say not only myself but a tremendous amount of other people from near and far would likely bypass the North Shore. I myself have done mountain bike tours of places like Moab Utah, Ashland, Oakridge and Hood River Oregon. What they have in common is government support for trail access and what they receive is a tremendous amount of local and tourist dollars flowing into their economies. Still after my experiences riding and enjoying the trails that they have to offer it's no doubt that I wouldn't trade our North Shore trails for anyone's. We need to keep and cherish these trails not just for us but our children and those from around the world that come for the Shore experience. Without the trails on Seymour the soul of the Shore will vanish. 

John Delosada
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 4:42pm




Jean-Michel Voyer First, thank you Mathew for your work on this.
Like a lot of North Shore resident, I live here because of the accessibility to the outdoor and amazing trail network.
The Seymour area is where I was introduce to the North Shore riding and my go to place...See More
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 2:19pm




Irene Friesen-Mauro These trails are important to more than just the North Shore community. I live in Surrey and make the trek over once or twice a week just to get to the trails. I call them "my happy place." Not only do I regularly use them to run on, but also bring my child to them to share the beauty we have available to us. It is incredibly sad to see so many great trails inaccessible, but also whole sections of the mountain cut off from each other. Over the last eight years I have felt so lucky to be part of the community that accesses these trails. I really hope this resolved quickly.
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 12:31pm




Adel Petersen Councillor Bond thank you in advance. I have been running on these trails for 10 years and has been a very big part of my life providing much needed therapy....I'm part of a community of women whose friendships have grown because of this healthy serene environment we all cherish. I've run the Knee Knacker and many other trail races. I have volunteered many times in rebuilding and maintaining our local trails
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 1:32pm




Scott Daley Thanks for this post! With regard to this question, "If you are part of a group, club or organization that uses these trails, what group are you from and how many members do you have?" ... I can confirm that a running group called VRC (Vancouver Running Company) Flight Crew that often attracts at least a dozen people has used Mt. Seymour trails on occasion for their Sunday trail run. I'm not 100% sure if the trails we were on the last time I went running with them are affected by this closure, but it was in the lower Seymour area. Here's the map, if that's helpful:https://www.strava.com/activities/667973430
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VRC Flight Crew Trail - Lower Seymour - Scott Daley's 9.5 km run
STRAVA.COM


Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 8:55am




Jen Mckenzie I use the closed trails 1-2 times per week for recreation, both running and biking, late May to early Oct. I was thrilled with the bike trails as they suit my intermediate ability level. Prior to the installation of those cross country bike trails I was travelling to SFU or Squamish to ride as intermediate level cross country mtn bike trails were almost non-existent on the north shore. The Lower Seymour trails are also where my husband and I ride with both our children due to the area's suitability for our various ability levels. Again, our alternative is Squamish. Easy access to nature and outdoor recreation is one of the primary draws to living on the north shore.
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 11:20am · Edited




Adam David Ketcheson Amazing how out of touch CMHC is from the community. I work at Arc'teryx in a senior role and access to wild spaces is a huge driver of how we attract and retain people. I'm really disappointed at the lack of engagement from the land manager.
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 12:34pm




Frank Wolf This is nothing new- except now the CMHC is curiously marking its territory with signs. This whole area plus a large swath running all the way to Quarry Rock was slated for development in 2001 (2000 housing units proposed at the time). A group I cofounded called GUARD (Group United Around Responsible Development) raised awareness about this at the time regarding the loss of recreation, loss of natural greenspace, and wedging such a massive amount of development on already overburdened (even more so today) infrastructre. Through massive community support to protect the area, in 1995 DNV council reversed the designation of the whole area from Residential Development to 'Parks, Open Space and Natural Areas'. The CMHC sued the District at the time for having their lands included in the designation- but according to the current DNV OCP Land Use map, the area the CMHC has signed remains designated as 'Parks, Open Space and Natural Areas'- so continued recreational use should be allowed according to current Land Use designation:http://geoweb.dnv.org/pro.../maps/singles/A0_OCP_Landuse.pdf
Like · Reply · 3 · 7 hrs · Edited




Ben Jenkins Thank you, Mathew. 

The North Shore mountains, including the trail systems on Mt. Seymour, are a major part of the Vancouver lifestyle and the identity of its' residents....See More
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 2:51pm




Tim Reeve I live in East Van and use these trails for hiking and biking 2+ times a week and even more in summer. Deeply concerned at the lack of consultation/engagement with the public over this. Please keep us posted on any open house meetings/ forums that we can participate in - cheers
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 9:49am




Michael Rowland Lived in Vancouver for a number of years and always yearned for a move back. Trail access and the lifestyle it promotes is the driving factor. I can honestly say that with the cost of housing and living expenses in the lower mainland, loss of trail access would seriously limit my willingness to return. While there and on considering return it has been a necessary compromise for cost of living. The lifestyle there is definitely a pay to play. If you remove that capacity to sustain a productive city with access to nature it will have significant implications for people's willingness to incur the substantial and already near unsustainable cost of living. I hope there is a viable solution and thank you for your work. From a concerned Canadian who no longer lives in but loves and hopes to return to the north shore.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 1:55pm




Koty Gomez Just as many of the people voicing their opinion (and frustration) here, I moved from Vancouver Island to the North Shore about 4 years ago, after hearing all the great stories about the biking and hiking trails around the local mountains. I started riding the trails in Mt Seymour and immediately fell in love with the local mountains, so much so, that only after 1 year I ended up buying a condo and decided to call North Vancouver my home town. Ever since, I’ve put a few good hours volunteering building and maintaining trails and have also joined the NSMBA Shore Corps in order to be more proactive. I understand that the land is in hands of CMHC but it is sad and frustrating to see the lack of communication with the huge (awesome) community of users, both hikers and bikers. I hope we can get this resolved in a positive manner and that we don’t end up losing some of the most awesome, historical and enjoyable trails for everyone around here and around the world. Thank you Mathew Bond for overseeing and keeping us informed about this issue.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 4:16pm · Edited




Kathleen Watson I use these trails daily, often to run or hike by myself. As soon as I enter the forest, the stress and craziness of life melts away. These trails are where I go to connect with nature, breath, think and wonder. These trails are where I connect with friends. With life so hectic, this is where we gather to run, adventure, and most importantly catch up on one another's lives. These trails are where I ride with my husband, where I challenge my fears, get muddy and smile. These trails are where my dog comes to life. He literally quivers and cries with excitement as we approach, still blocks away. His smile and happiness as he trots through the woods makes me melt. These trails are why I live where I do, in North Vancouver, blocks from the tree-line. Without access to the trails in my stunningly, amazing North Vancouver backyard, life would not be the same.
Like · Reply · 2 · 12 hrs




Geoff Macleod I can't think of anything being more important or a stronger influence on my young adult life than using these trails.
Every weekend for approximately 10 years my closest friends and I would ride them.
My fondest memories are riding them exercising our dogs "jake and kenya" as well as exercising our minds. 
I can honestly say I never thought about a mortgage payment, work, or a disagreement with my wife when riding these trails.
Truly they were and are in my opinion the most healthy way of escaping the riggers of life that all can come our way.
Like · Reply · 2 · 21 hrs · Edited




Kevin Brewster Resident of California, My friends and I come to BC once or twice a year, every year to ride the trails and give your area money. I will be taking the money else where, I used to tell everyone I know to go to this area to ride, and have often thought of moving up. Guess I will need to look elsewhere. Keep up the good work, your community should be a model to all Mountain bike areas, California is clueless on the tourism angle
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 4:51pm




Bjorn Vegsund I am an ER physician at lions gate hospital in north Vancouver. These trails are vital to me and my family and friends for mtn biking, hiking, dog walking and exploring. I regularly take my toddler son up there to explore and expose him to a spectacularly unique forest environment. I am aware of the hazards involved in these activities and would happily sign a waiver or exclusion of liability if that would help alleviate any liability concerns that CMHC may have.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 3:20pm




David Kerr I'm not sure where to begin or how to quantify what the areas affected by this current action mean to me as a resident of the Lower Mainland. I was born here, and being surrounded by accessible wilderness is a defining piece of what makes our corner of the country so special in the world. Whether it is the Pacific Spirit park or the LSCR, being able to just "walk into the woods" is integral to the BC experience.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 6:52pm




Chris Smithers Good work. The trails are a natural meeting point for the community and also attract hikers and bikers from around the world of all ages. They are shared, respected, enjoyed and act as an environmental and social link. Their ongoing access promotes individual health, community spirit, and the local economy. A sudden change in access through unfriendly signs seems suspicious, draconian or panicked; all negative and not in keeping with the area and its users.
Like · Reply · 2 · 20 hrs




Annie Parent We moved here 10 years ago and still live in North Van because of those trails. Being able to go for a bike ride, a run or, more recently, a hike with the kids in our backyard is the essence of living on the Shore. Those trails are our regular and necessary connection with nature and our bond with an amazing biking community (NSRIDE).
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 2:21pm · Edited




Bob Putnam I use the trails in question several times a week to walk my dogs and decompress. And have been doing so for 20 years. Easy access to nature like this is why I live in the DNV Seymour area. I see the trail building and stewardship by NSMBA as a positive thing. They are doing good work. All the mtn bikers I meet are friendly and courteous.
Like · Reply · 2 · 6 hrs




Serguei Makarevski Thanks Mathew, good guidance for all. Important to remember that this issue is not only concerns mount biking.community. Many hikers and trail runners enjoy trails in this area. Many trail running races are held there: Knee Knacker, Iron/Tender Knee, and others.
Like · Reply · 2 · 22 hrs




Ramona Wiggli These trails are world class trails! Mountainbiker from ALL OVER THE WORLD are travelling to bc to ride the north shore! Which brings business to all kind of people. We liked the trails so much that we deceided to move to bc from switzerland! Please keep on beeing a world class destination for mtn bikers!
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 4:25pm




Dihan Venter Losing half of the north shore would be devastating to international tourism as people will skip Vancouver and go straight to Squamish and whistler taking a lot of business away from van which would really be terrible for the local shops and tourism [image: image81.png]


😔
Like · Reply · 2 · 21 hrs




Kristen Buckley I moved from Ontario 20 years ago to live in close proximity to the mountains for the lifestyle - biking, hiking, etc. I learned to mountain bike soon after arriving and fell in love with it. My now husband and countless friends bond on those trails wh...See More
Like · Reply · 1 · 13 hrs




Seena Shah These world class trails promote tourism. A few years ago I flew from LA and hired a guide to give a tour of this magnificent trail network. I've come back to ride several times a year since then. In fact, I've actually referred a lot of folks from Los Angeles to visit. It's important CHMC understands the draw this location has on the international level.
Like · Reply · 1 · 18 hrs




Kerris Hougardy Hi Matthew, thank you for your support. I work a crazy schedule Monday to Friday...often 60+ hours a week. I relax and distress on the weekends by walking these trails with my dog. The ability to switch off in nature is so important to me. Thanks again, Kerris
Like · Reply · 1 · 8 hrs




Tracy Forster From what I've heard, it's always been closed, just some teenagers ripped the signs down 20 years ago and Cmhc just replaced them. The safety issue is because it's an old rifle range with heavy lead and copper contamination and the possibility of a grenade pit. Here is some amazing history of the area http://deepcoveheritage.com/.../Blair-Rifle-Range.Donna...
Like · Reply · 1 · 10 hrs




Andy Beadon Thanks for all your work in this. My wife and I moved to wast van so that we could be closer to the mountains. The trails on my Seymour have been our go to for years. A quick after work mtn bike or a Saturday am trail run or just a walk with our 2 yr old and the dog. We value the ease and accessibility of these trails and how quickly we can feel like we are outside the city
Like · Reply · 1 · 10 hrs




Tanner Midkiff I have been moving around internationally my entire life, and finally settled down here because of the incredible outdoors community and the amazing trails. I am an avid trail runner and hiker, and I live for the North Shore trails. It's a challenge in the community to do the entire Baden Powell trail in one day. These trails are what makes North Vancouver unique - what gives it life, community, and meaning. Without these signature trails, North Vancouver is just another Canadian city. Please bring back these trails!
Like · Reply · 1 · 7 hrs




Trips for Kids Vancouver Mathew - our thoughts. Go get er'!

Trips for Kids Vancouver Society (TFKVS) has been providing free access to the North Shore’s great outdoors for youth with barriers since 2001 using these trails. The benefit that all greater Vancouver youth get from accessing the Seymour trails is so significant that it is unquantifiable. Walking, hiking, trail running and mountain biking are all positive alternatives to shopping, video games, television, computers, drugs, etc. and we need to get more youth off the couch, into the forest and onto the trails. Countless community advocacy groups understand this and so does the District of North Vancouver (DNV).

These lands were originally held by the DNV but EXPROPRIATED by the Department of Defense during a time of desperation in the depression and inter-world-war years in 1927 for $25,000 or $365,000 in 2016 dollars using Bank of Canada official inflation rates since that time. The fact that CHMC owns them now takes away from the original substance of the extraction away from the DNV. Getting back “access” to these lands is short term thinking and we need focus collectively on securing access to this forest for GENERATIONS.

The “CHMC Lands” need a new name. If anyone from the Squamish Nation can chime in on historical names before the ‘Blair Rifle Range’ feel free.

The fair action for the Federal Government, regardless if CHMC, a ‘Crown Corporation’ owns the land would be to return or sell the lands back to the DNV for $365,000, or better yet, $25,000. Do you think the DNV would have a problem raising even the former number from donations of trail users numbering in the tens of thousands? Nothing.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 4:21pm · Edited




Justine Simmons I live in North Vancouver because of the trails. If not for the easy access, I would certainly live somewhere less expensive. I run, walk or bike several times per week. I even ran a business when my first child was born called "Hike your Tyke" whereby I lead moms with new babies in backpacks along the trails of the North Shore, including Mt. Seymour. Most of my social life is based in the North Shore trails. A run with friends, training for a trail race or the therapy of a long chat with a good friend while walking in the forgiving forest...without access I would feel spiritually empty. We do have other systems such as Lynn Canyon however, just look at the pedestrian traffic since the social media explosion...the strain of so many users means we need to maximise the square footage of our valuable trail resources, not shrink it.
Like · Reply · 1 · 9 hrs




Frank Wolf Here's a Wilderness Committee overview of the issue from 1995 that I bring up in the post below- the CMHC land in question right now is in the middle of the 'Mountain Forest' area of the map in the flyer. The flyer brings up the same issues this CMHC signage is currently bringing up- recreational access and preservation of these natural areas on Seymour not only for North Van residents but people from all over the lower mainland and beyond: https://www.wildernesscommittee.org/.../1995%20%2009...
Like · Reply · 1 · 7 hrs · Edited




GuiGui Col Thank you ! 
I live in East Van and enjoy those trails weekly if not more. Running, hiking or riding. I can think of at least a few other organizations which events would be affected by the closure: Mountain Madness, knee knacker, MEC, north shore hikers, and a million dog walkers !
Like · Reply · 1 · 5 hrs




Frank Gundermann These trails are what defines North Shore as a destination to go riding. Without these trails, north shore loses a very valuable asset, which places it on the world stage.
Like · Reply · 3 · 9 hrs · Edited




Jane Creed Matt first thanks for coordinating . I am a North Vancouver resident who runs / hikes on the trails on the CMHC land at least once a week year round. I use these trails to access our local Metro managed and BC parks managed areas.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 1:53pm




Michael Stormer My comments will be much the same as many people here. The trails are a large part of the reason I live here. I have formed friendships and built community on those trails, they are a large part of the fabric of this community. I am also involved in trail building on Fromme. I can see this forced closure as adding burden to the network over there with additional usership.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 4:34pm · Edited




Randy Monds-Palmer Thanks Mathew for your hard work on this . we are a 5 to 7 person company depending on the time of year and we work and pay taxes in North Van . We could set up shop in any part of the GVRD but picked North Vancouver for it's easy access to mountain bike trails for after work fun . Please do not take away our fun and tax dollars CMHC ..
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 3:57pm




Siobhan Fox I use the trails to mount bike. I live here because of those trails. They are the reason I moved to the North Shore 6 years ago.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 1:38pm




Kevin Vallely I live in North Vancouver because of the trails. I have two young daughters who have grown up with a deep appreciation of nature because of these trails. It's our gateway to nature. I see these signs as posted by CMHC as an afront to my lifestyle. What do I tell my children as we bike and hike and I see one of these signs? CMHC is making a statement by erecting these signs ... a very unfortunate statement. If a Corporation is going to make a responsible statement do it through the province or district but DON'T just post signs and keep us guessing. Irresponsible actions result in frustration and uncertainty. Our community members on the north shore ... AND not just the bikers, or the hikers, or the trail runners but all of us ... are deeply connected to these trails and will do everything in our power to protect them.
Like · Reply · 1 · 18 hrs




Tia West I like many others above have moved to blueridge specifically to be able to use the trail system for running, hiking and biking.
Like · Reply · 1 · 10 hrs




Eli Riedl I go to UBC and I use the trails to mountain bike and hike in my spare time. The trails are the closest (meaning most accessible and affordable) escape from the city and school related stress for me and many of my friends.
Like · Reply · 6 · Yesterday at 10:17am




Lianne Kerr Labistour Totally unacceptable. My husband is contacting CMHC as well to explore.Dave Lab
Like · Reply · 5 · Yesterday at 7:53am · Edited


2 Replies





Tracy Beresford Thank you so much Mathew for all your hard work and for standing up for such a diverse group of trail users!
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 5:25pm




Tim Langmaid These trails are the reason that I moved my family from the UK!

Until now, North Vancouver has been a shining light for cooperation and community involvement in building and maintaining recreational trails. NSMBA, DNV and Metro Vancouver have all worked hard to create a network that is envied throughout the world. CHMC seems to want to destroy everyone's hard work - they don't even have the decency to consult and explain their concerns!
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 1:56pm




Sara Lanyon in support
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 11:22am




Walker Pautz CMHC needs to tell us what there plans are for this land. Are they planning to sell to developers yes or no?
If that is their plan, we need to be given a chance to fight for a transfer of the land. 
Would it's recreational status quo be best protected by a transfer to Metro Vancouver, to BC Parks or to DNV?
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 11:08am




Peter Stary Hey Matthew, thanks for your hard work on this. I've been walking and running these trails for decades, with both human and canine companions. In all those years I've never had a negative interaction with any other user. These trails are the closest of their kind to my home in North Burnaby and so usually my first choice. They are a big part of the reason I enjoy living where I do and am able to be as active as I am. Pretty sure our dogs feel likewise. Today I sent an email letter to Jean-Yves Duclos, the federal minister responsible for CMHC with cc to Terry Beech, my MP, asking that the signs be removed and that other means be considered to address any liability worries (when a bureaucracy expresses concerns about my safety it's usually their butts they're worried about, not mine).
Like · Reply · 2 · 21 hrs




Simon Robinson Matthew thank you for working on this. The North Shore Mountains are indeed a special and important part of life for so many people - myself included. My family regularly use the trails on Mt Seymour for biking and hiking and cannot imagine life without them.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 2:36pm




Amanda Bayley I'm new to the biking world but it has easily become my favourite sport/ hobby. Not only have I made new friends up there but it's been a great bonding experience for my dad and I as well as something my boyfriend and I do together. Please don't let them take this away from everyone :(
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 4:15pm




Chris Ricard Riding and hiking these trails is a big part of my life and has been for well over a decade. It provides a recreational outlet and to a degree a spiritual experience. It's an amazing forest, eco system and place of learning for kids and adults. Let's keep this part of the north shore crown jewels in tact.
Like · Reply · 3 · 22 hrs




Shane Alfreds I grew up on the North Shore and spent many, many days in my teens and early 20's riding these trails. I recently started mountain biking again and I want to share those trails with my son so he can get the same enjoyment as I did.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 2:02pm




Brian McCurdy I've been a resident of the Mt. Seymour area for almost ten years now. I specifically relocated to this area to enjoy the outdoor lifestyle that the local North Shore mountains provide. The Mt Seymour trails have provided me, my wife, my dog and countless friends with a recreational playground, a place to socialize and a place to appreciate what this beautiful province has to offer. I have been part of the NSMB. Please reconsider these closures!
Like · Reply · 7 · Yesterday at 9:24am




Jerry Silver I live in Lynnmour and use these Mt. Seymour trails frequently for dog walking and hiking. Although I live right on the Inter-River off-leash trail, I enjoy the relative peacefulness and lower traffic on the Mt Seymour trails. In addition, hiking the...See More
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 12:13pm · Edited


1 Reply





Sandra Beaubien I rode the trails on Mount Seymour for the first time this summer. I am from Ottawa and did a trip to North Vancouver, Whistler and Squamish. I have biked at dozens of trail networks in North America and also help to manage multiple networks in Ottawa (I'm the president of the Ottawa Mountain Bike Association). The trails on Mount Seymour are outstanding, sustainable, have appropriate signs matching difficulty level and should be preserved. Having such great trails on the North Shore will bring riders from across Canada to ride there. Many of our members ride there annually or have moved out to the North Shore because of the amazing riding opportunities. The loss of those trails will be felt across the country.
Like · Reply · 4 · Yesterday at 12:45pm




Tracy Beresford Seymour is where my son and I "cut our teeth" learning to mtn bike after going through a tough family break up and I have been running on Seymour for years. Seymour has given solace to many stressed and struggling souls for years. The quiet and peace of this special place is a North Shore legend. Mtn bikers. runners, hikers and nature lovers have collaborated over the years to keep this area accessible and safe for all users. The harmony of all users on the north shore is an example for the rest of the world.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 5:31pm




Heidi Dale Hamilton Firstly, a big thank you for your efforts and advocacy! These trails are why I live on the North Shore. I mountainbike, trail run and hike these trails every day as part of my route or as my entire route. These trails are where I go to reset and breathe. I fully appreciate how lucky we are to be able to access and use this incredible piece of nature and in truth, always assumed they were part of BC Parks Conservation area so have fully respected our privileges. I am a member of NSMBA and as such appreciate the tireless effort put into developing and maintaining these trails. Let me know what it takes to keep this amazing privilege and I will be happy to comply.
Like · Reply · 2 · Yesterday at 5:09pm · Edited




Adam Ferguson Mathew, I consider myself lucky enough to both own a home and work within close proximity to Mt. Seymour with the related trail system playing a significant role in making those decisions of where to live/work. My wife and I use the trails for mountain biking and trail running and we hope that you can share our desire to see this issue resolved with a focus on maintaining the positive community access versus exclusion or short sighted development. Thank you, Adam Ferguson
Like · Reply · 3 · Yesterday at 1:41pm


1 Reply





Tracy Odell Thanks for your hard work on this Mathew. I own a dog walking business and have been using these trails for 13 years now. My family also uses the trails regularly for hiking and mountain biking. It is a truly magical part of the north shore and would be a HUGE loss if the community can no longer exercise and enjoy nature in these magnificent trails. I understand if the CMHC is worried about the liability of allowing the public to use their land but surely Use At Your Own Risk signage such as those posted by the trails in the British Properties are sufficient to protect them against law suits if/when someone gets injured on their property.
Like · Reply · 4 · Yesterday at 4:37pm · Edited




Murray Comley Mathew, in 1999 I created ecospirit.ca, a free outdoor adventure club and began connecting people who were interested in outdoor adventures but had no outdoorsy social group or perhaps experience. 

Over the years this grew from a handful to over 4000 members. Many were new to Vancouver and our outdoor lifestyle, moving here from across the country or even the globe. 

The trails that interlace the North Shore mountains became the fabric of life for many of us. Lifelong friendships, romances and families were created via events on running, biking and hiking events on these interconnected pathways of wood and earth. 

For some the trails and events were a refuge from the more mundane aspects urban living, others used the network as a fitness challenge while many more just wanted to reconnect with a natural, wild element with like minded friends. For me the trails represent home and community.

I appreciate your efforts to bring awareness, clarity and action to this issue. Thank you.
Like · Reply · 2 · 12 hrs




Corrina Edgar These trails are the primary reason my family and I chose to live here. If it were not for these mountains and the trail networks they offer, we likely would have moved elsewhere where housing may have been more affordable. The mountains truly fuel my soul and allow me to serve in so many areas of my life...to my family, my work...etc. These trails support my individual health and the health of our community as a whole. I run and hike in these trails alone, with my dog, with my family, with my friends and with various running groups.
Like · Reply · 3 · 22 hrs




Chelsea Job I am a mother of two small children and am relatively new to the mountain biking community. I began biking in the years before my children were born, and like many moms, my life became so consumed by taking care of my children that I neglected myself and my own interests. Ultimately, putting myself and my own needs on the back burner backfired and I ended up developing severe postpartum anxiety (which is as common as postpartum depression but rarely talked about). 
This year after the birth of my second child, I decided that now was the time to start making myself a priority again and just 3 weeks after birth I began biking again. I was hooked. A little over a month later I joined the Muddbunnies, a women’s mountain biking club with hundreds of members, and I began going on weekly rides, often on Seymour. Biking has been amazing for my mental health. It has forced me to get out of my comfort zone, meet new people, try new things, and take time for myself. I am happy to say that I am in a very good spot mentally and that is in large part due to mountain biking.
I cannot emphasize enough how important these trails are to myself and to my family. My husband has been mountain biking for 17 years and Seymour is his mountain of choice. As young parents we do not get to ride as often as we like but we have made a conscience decision to make mountain biking a priority because we know how important it is to our mental and physical well-being. We hope to raise our children on these trails.To lose this trail network would be detrimental to us as a young family.
Like · Reply · 1 hr




Chris Knudsen If not for the access to the trails that I use with my family 2-4 times a week I really wouldn't be living in north van. Its a way of life that we love and love sharing with friends and family from other parts of the world when they are visiting. I can understand their position if they are worried of risk of liability allowing public to use and pass thru private property. I'm born and raised here and as we have seen thru out my life access is always changing with development and I hope its something that can be dealt with amicably
Like · Reply · 2 · 19 hrs




Robyn Rennie Hi Matthew, I am with the Greater Vancouver Orienteering Association, and Orienteering Vancouver and we are also users of the Blair Rifle Range area. We are an organization that provides orienteering events on a weekly and monthly basis in quite a number of urban parks and wilderness areas throughout the Metro Vancouver area that generally attract from 50 to 90 participants of all agegroups. We have an extensive orienteering map of the North Shore which includes the District of North Van properties from the Lynn Creek to the Northlands Golf course and have organized events in this area annually for the past 5 or so years. Our club holds $5 million dollars worth of insurance which is required by most bodies such as School districts, Parks Boards, Recreation Commissions etc. We would be severely impacted by the closure of this area as it is a relatively open forest (which is rare in the Lower Mainland) and joins the two areas of the District before the terrain gets too steep. It also involves the Baden Powell Trail which is common east/west corridor. Please visit our website to see the extent of our activities - https://gvoc.whyjustrun.ca/ and thank you very much for advocating for all the users of our North Shore trail networks.
Like · Reply · 2 · 12 hrs · Edited




Eric Haen Three years ago, my wife and I left the rental market and purchased a condo near the Second Narrows bridge specifically so we could continue to have the North Shore as our playground. We consider ourselves to be very fortunate to be mere minutes away from skiing and mountain biking on Mount Seymour. 

With the arrival of our daughter, I'm extremely fortunate to be able to get a few hours to myself, and when I do I always choose the trails on Seymour. For their proximity and their world famous quality. It's hard to get time for exercise with a small child around and the Seymour trails provide that as well as a showcase for environmental stewardship by trail builders and users. I frankly can't wait to show my child this and grow in her a kinship and respect for the outdoors. 

The sheer amount of volunteer trail building hours and love put forth by dedicated locals never ceases to totally floor me. 
I very happily give my money to the NSMBA for their trail building efforts and community building, to local business for post ride food and drink and to local shops for bike repair.
To not have access to these to the heart of the Seymour trail network and to think they might fall into disrepair is devastating - heartbreaking. 

I hope this short letter helps in some way by informing the CMHC the importance of this trail network and the healthy lifestyle it promotes.
Like · Reply · 1 · Yesterday at 5:15pm




Chris Gaydon My family and I use the trails many times per week for riding, running, and hiking. My 2 young boys (4 and 5) would much rather spend there time outside in the woods than at home on the couch. That's what it's about living where we do. We need to share what we've got and work together to look after it. I teach my boys that every day, and it's the trails in question that give me this opportunity.
Like · Reply · 1 hr




Warren Bruce For Sale: Two Knolly mountain bikes bought at Different Bikesin North Vancouver. $7000 each or $12,000 for both - ridden mostly on Mount Seymour. Two pairs of well used trail running shoes used mostly on Mount Seymour. House in Deep Cove ($1,000,000 obo) close to the Mount Seymour biking and hiking trails.
Like · Reply · 6 mins · Edited




Craig Melvin I am a grandparent living on Vancouver Island. Our daughter, son-in-law and grandchildren live in North Van and use the trails. CMHC has wandered into a critical generational issue. If children watch a spectacular natural treasure turned into condo towers a powerful message is sent about human care for the environment. If they see their parents, friends and government standing together to preserve their natural heritage a very different message is sent.
Like · Reply · 6 hrs




Paul Doty I live in Bellingham and enjoy coming to Mount Seymour a few times a year. I try to make it to events there as well. Whether I come for a day or a weekend it's always a great time.
Like · Reply · 43 mins




Jennifer Whytock Howarth The trails are where I relieve my stress. This allows me to be a better employee, mother, friend and generally a better version of me. I love these trails!!!
Like · Reply · 1 · Yesterday at 2:47pm




Dennis Cooper CMHC is a public entity managing public land. They have no position to ban public from a storied and well used recreational area.
Like · Reply · 6 · Yesterday at 7:15am




Brenda Hardie This history lesson is very enlightening. How are the CMHC lands 'private' yet they pay no taxes? So then, are they public?http://deepcoveheritage.com/.../Blair-Rifle-Range.Donna...
Like · Reply · 1 · Yesterday at 6:03pm




Matt Westcoast It is mind-boggling to think why CMHC gives a damn about who uses these trails. This organization reports to the government surely, and the government reports to us. So we need to tell our government to get this errant institution back into line. What is it with our Canadian Institutions, have they completely taken leave of their senses? They only have power and resources, by virtue of the powers given them by our government. Pull your frigging head in before we mobilize and get someone to knock it off.
Like · Reply · 1 · 21 hrs · Edited




Kevin Wall Cameron Bonner :/ 
Mat Irvine
Nate Rice
Like · Reply · 18 hrs
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Adel Petersen Maria Bishop
Lyza Del Mar Gustin
Chloe Hartley
Like · Reply · Yesterday at 1:32pm




Kirsti Mathiasen Alex Gabl Kevin Mathiasen
Like · Reply · Yesterday at 10:50am
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